
	Oaklands School Site and The Glebelands Steering Group
10th February 2016


	
	Actions

	1.
	Present:
Chris Edwards - Chair, Shropshire Council (CE)
Cllr Ted Clarke - Shropshire Council and Parish Council (TC)
David Fairclough - Community Enablement Officer, Shropshire Council (DF)
Jack Parry - Christ Church rep (JP)

Michael Watney, Balfours, agent for Lichfield Diocese (MW)

Lucy Roberts – Community Enablement Officer, Shropshire Council (LR)

Helen Lambert – Learning and Skills, Shropshire Council (HL)

Judith Espley, Finance Officer, Shropshire Council (JE)

Andy Goldsmith, Scouts and Guides representative (AG)

Cllr Mal Price, Cabinet Member, Shropshire Council (MP)
Jane Kenyon, Senior Property Officer, Shropshire Council (JK)
Joanne Hughes - note taker, Shropshire Council (JH)

Apologies: Mark Salt,  Rawden Parslow, Steve Law, Caroline Higgins

	

	2.
	General updates
DF/LR are drafting the Cabinet report for 16th March meeting to get agreement to dispose of the Oaklands site, subject to Secretary of State approval. Risk Management team are currently looking at the draft to make comments. MP asked if the report will be exempt or public. DF will check. Also MP advised to check if the site is in use with regards to Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) relief. The site is being used for storage so DF will check the legislation with Dan Corden and Andy Mortimer.
Financial negotiations are ongoing between the landowners Shropshire Council and the Lichfield Diocese with a couple of points to clarify. The CIL money goes into various pots once awarded and the Parish Council will need a capital sum to manage the library and community hub in future. It must be made clear in the Cabinet report that Shropshire Council as landowner do not have the power to decide CIL allocation; that is a task for Cabinet to decide. DF/LR to check that the Bayston Hill place plan has the up to date priorities included in readiness for CIL money allocation to projects.
HL advised that she has resubmitted simplified forms to the Secretary of State’s office seeking approval to sell, but despite reminders, no date for a decision panel yet. HL will ask for panel dates and advice Cllr Map Price who will endeavour to push things along by speaking directly to the MP’s at their regular meetings. HL was asked to write a short appendix for the cabinet report describing the Secretary of State approval process.

JK will update the planning brief to include the land that Prospects have agreed can now be included in the sale. This has only been agreed by emails, so JK will seek formal agreement. JK will calculate the likely planning fee that will be applicable to each landowner and advise.
AG informed the group that the Scouts and Guides have submitted an outline planning permission request for the new site in Bayston Hill and had met with JP/HL regarding the distribution of funds from the Cross Lane sale. JP has emailed Chris Mathews in Education to check that the proceeds can be used for education purposes which is the desire of the Trustees that own the land. The new library or the Scouts and Guides would fulfil that requirement. Education have stated that they cannot guarantee where the money is spent, but CE is seeking guidance from James Walton, the Council’s Senior Finance Officer and awaits his reply. JP advised that the site has outline planning permission for 2 dwellings but the Trustees may not sell if the distribution of funds cannot be guaranteed.
HL suggested it might be a nice idea to have some sort of dedication to the founder of the original school, Mary Flavell if the Trustees agreed once everything is finalised.
CE advised that he has not heard anything further in regards to the GP surgery relocating into the development. The CCG have until the 16th February to submit funding bids to NHS England for new surgeries. 
JH will find out and share with DF/LR the deadline dates for submission of the final version of the Cabinet report.

MP suggested reconsidering having a porch on the Community Hub building, as this could encourage anti-social behaviour. After the hub is built, fixtures and fittings will need to be provided, particularly for the library area. RP to enquire about costings and funding.

DF will organise communication to residents once the Cabinet report is finalised so they have some information regarding the process moving on.

Resident enquiries have been received regarding whether tree preservation orders (TPO) have been registered yet. JK advised that this can be done at any time and is meeting Siobhan Reedy of the tree department soon. DF asked to be included in that meeting so he can update the Q&A document.

	DF
DF

DF/LR

HL

HL

JK

JK

JH

RP

DF

JK/DF

	4.
	Any other business
	

	
	Agreed another meeting needed before the report goes to Cabinet on the 16th March. Next scheduled meeting is the 10th March anyway, so agreed to meet then.

	

	
	Date of next meeting
	

	
	10th March 2016 at 10am in Meeting Room 1, West Wing, Shirehall
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